From: Willie Gallagher

Sent: 15 December 2007 13:40

To: Gill Lindsay

Subject: FW: Meeting this afternoon w/ Council

Gill.

Please see Andrew's last point. Not sure I can help here as it is not my area of competence.

Willie

From: Fitchie, Andrew [mailto:Andrew.Fitchie@dlapiper.com]

Sent: 15 December 2007 12:34

To: Graeme Bissett (external contact); Stewart McGarrity

Cc: Willie Gallagher; Steven Bell; Hecht, Philip **Subject:** RE: Meeting this afternoon w/ Council

Gents

We will be in the office on Sunday on the various contracts/performance securities etc. from 1pm on. Please call me on landline at office (mobile down as of last night) if anything requires discussion/input. It seemed that Duncan was planning meeting Andrew Holmes et al on Sunday late afternoon. I will be watching e-mail traffic.

DLA tasks:

- <u>DLA letter/report</u>. This is agreed with Gill Lindsay in the form of an update on our letter of 30th November. I will sending out a draft this afternoon.
- <u>Risk matrix</u> -As Stewart reports, the Council has already had a full risk session with Geoff Gilbert and Mark Hamill, based on **tie's** project risk matrix. Our hard copy letter will have with it the detailed contractual risk matrix which reflect current state of negotiations.
- Resolutions: from yesterday's discussion, I am not entirely clear what the proposed Resolutions say. I asked for this to be fired over independently but that has not happened so I await tomorrow's draft. At the end of the day, they are CEC's resolutions and if CEC Legal have a particular and firm view on how these work in conjunction with the Tram Acts, so be it. If that view is different from BBS's lawyers view we will need to try and persuade them otherwise. There will be a difficulty, however, if BBS say that they will be content if DLA Piper give an opinion on the matter but I am not able to agree (and therefore DLA Piper cannot opine) that what CEC is done is legally competent to authorise tie. My focus at the moment is that I am not sure CEC do have a clear consensus. I have made the case for the NRSWA authority (to back Steven and MUDFA), but I sense it is possible this will be dropped on the basis that it is subsidiary matter. Gill was however considering inserting this in the body of the Report and if this was done and a succinct mention was made in the Operating Agt to the fact that tie had a task to act as transport authority for NRWSA purposes of collecting contributions from the utilities in CEC's stead, that would work.

Kind regards

From: Graeme Bissett [mailto:graeme.bissett

Sent: 14 December 2007 20:51

To: 'Stewart McGarrity'

Cc: 'Willie Gallagher'; 'Steven Bell'; Fitchie, Andrew **Subject:** RE: Meeting this afternoon w/ Council

I'll join you on Sunday, let me know when and where.

Regards Graeme

Graeme Bissett

m:+44

From: Stewart McGarrity [mailto:Stewart.McGarrity@tie.ltd.uk]

Sent: 14 December 2007 16:47

To: Willie Gallagher; Graeme Bissett; Steven Bell; Fitchie, Andrew

Subject: Meeting this afternoon w/ Council

All,

We (myself, Steven and Andrew F) had a catch up with CEC (A Holmes, G Lindsay, D Fraser, C McKenzie, R Andrew) this afternoon and had a canter through the list of issues below from Graeme's previous email.

Alastair Sim has prepared a status report on each of the items with his name next to them – these are being reviewed by Steven as I write before they go to CEC by cop. They want to include words in the Council report describing the status of engagement with NR / FRS and third party agreement risk in general.

Andrew is updating the DLA report to CEC which they want to include as an appendix to the Council report. We presented the updated risk matrices to Donald McGougan yesterday afternoon and everyone seemed satisfied with the outcomes – good work by Geoff G. The only substantive comment re our risk allowance (QRA) was from Duncan stating that it does not provide for a significant change in programme – and he's right it does not.

Wording for the resolutions delegating authority is not in the latest draft of the council report attached and this must go in – Colin is drafting but what he was describing did not sound unlike what Andrew had already provided.

FBCv2 is already with them.

Graeme had 2 remaining issues with the tie Operating Agreement, one of which is resolved and the other will be broached by Graeme directly with Gill Lindsay – basically we want a "best endeavours" qualification to our obligation to provide the services under the agreement but Gill believes that should stay. The stated intention is that the Council report will ask for approval of the operating agreement <u>subject to</u> sign up by the **tie** Board.

The full CEC gang (including Lindsay, Holmes and McGougan) are meeting at Council offices on Sunday to read through the final draft of the Council report. The plan is to email the final draft to us (all addressees of this note) on Sunday evening so we give it a read through. No commitment given as to what time – however Donald McGougan indicated to me it might be a good idea if someone from **tie** was there on Sunday and I'll offer my services in that regard – any other volunteers?

Stewart

Excerpt from GB email of Wed 12th Dec:

Other documents and approvals required by 14/12:

- Depot changes AS to action agreement with key parties and prepare paper for CEC on background, programme and extent of agreement with FSR, BBS and (as necessary) NR demonstrating level of risk; comfort letter to be sought from FSR and BBS (SC / AS)
- Station changes As for depot changes (SC / AS)
- Car park compensation AS to document basis of budget estimate with input from DV, comparative Station Zero terms via TS, gameplan to reach commercial agreement with NR / FSR and take all possible action to execute (SC / AS)
- NR framework and related agreements comfort letter to be sought from NR on state of play and all key aspects to complete (SC with AS / SB)
- FBC v2 (SMcG)
- Updated risk matrices and DLA report to CEC (AF)
- Note for CEC on SDS novation process focussed on risk of non-completion (AF)
- > Confirm finalisation of BAA lease and license (AS)
- Ditto CEC / tie license (AS)
- Confirm Forth Ports up to date position (AS)

Stewart McGarrity Finance Director

tie Limited Citypoint 65 Haymarket Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5HD



www.tramsforedinburgh.com www.tie.ltd.uk

<hr size=2 width="100%" align=center>

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.

This email is from DLA Piper Scotland LLP.

DLA Piper is participating in the Lion's Den Challenge in aid of the Prince's Trust, Scotland. Please visit www.atreefortwocities.com and support our project.

The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential to the intended recipient. They may not be disclosed to or used by or copied in any way by anyone other than the intended recipient. If this e mail is received in error, please contact DLA Piper Scotland LLP on +44 (0) 8700 111111 quoting the name of the sender and the email address to which it has been sent and then delete it.

Please note that neither DLA Piper Scotland LLP nor the sender accepts any responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email and any attachments.

DLA Piper Scotland LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in Scotland (registered number SO300365), which provides services from offices in Scotland. A list of members is open for inspection at its registered office and principal place of business Rutland Square, Edinburgh, EH1 2AA. Partner denotes member of a limited liability partnership.

DLA Piper Scotland LLP is regulated by the Law Society of Scotland and is a member of DLA Piper, a global legal services organisation, the members of which are separate and distinct legal entities. For further information, please refer to www.dlapiper.com.
